Mt. Blue Regional School District Board of Directors
Minutes
DATE:
February 23, 2016


Place:
The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus

Time: 
7:00 p.m.

Board Members Present: Jennifer Zweig Hebert, Ken Charles, Ross Clair, Nancy Crosby, Cherieann Harrison, Richard Hargreaves, Betsey Hyde (E), Tami Labul, Angela LeClair, Ryan Morgan , Nancy Porter, Mark Prentiss, Jennifer Pooler, Iris Silverstein (E), Keith Swett, Helen Wilkey 
Also Present:  Keith Acedo, Jonathan Chalmers (E), Darcy Dunphy (E), Christine Gatto-Shea (E), Nichole Goodspeed, Glenn Kapiloff, Bruce Mochamer , Gary Oswald, Darlene Paine, Tracy Williams (E), Benton Milster

I. Call to Order at 7:00 p.m. by Jennifer Zweig Hebert











II. Pledge
III. Consideration of the Minutes of February 9, 2016

Motion to approve:  Helen Wilkey



Seconded:  Keith Swett
Vote:  11 (690) (Ross Clair abstained as he was absent 2/9/16)
IV. Report of the Chairperson

A. Good news stories from Board/Admin 
Cheerleaders  and girls Nordic received sportsmanship awards
Boys and girls Nordic ski teams won State Championships
The boys alpine ski team won 2nd place.

The area wrestling club for ages 4-7 are the MatCats, who attended a meet and participated well in 25 matches.
   V.
Administrator Update- Keith Acedo, principal of G. D. Cushing and Academy Hill School presented on the initiative Positive Behavioral Intervention and Supports (PBIS), which has been in place for five years.  Data indicates that PBIS is successful in decreasing inappropriate behaviors.  Teachers at AHS have read The Reflective Teacher Handbook, written by Richard Marzano, which explains the new teacher evaluation system.  Fifteen parents participated in the recent Parent Teacher Federation meeting, which is excellent.  G. D. Cushing will be submitting a school-wide plan for Title 1A funding. 
VI.
Old Business

A. Personnel



New Hire(s)
Thomas Harrison
Ed Tech/Plumbing
Foster CTE Center
Nathan Reid

Custodian

G.D. Cushing
  VII.
New Business

A. Robotics presentation- The Mt. Blue Campus Robotics Team demonstrated their robot.  The team and robot will be attending their first meet in Rhode Island as part of the NE District Team.  They’ve been offered free transportation by RSU #18 Messalonskee High School.  The second meet is in Auburn, Maine.
B. MELMAC grant proposal- Glenn Kapiloff shared the approved project, which includes some in-state field trips and two out-of-state field trips for students in Foster CTE programs.  Chris Davis and Charlie Fontaine, Foster CTE instructors, reviewed the agenda for the Boston & NYC trip.
Motion to approved the Boston/NYC field trip:  Angie LeClair

Seconded:  Tami Labul
Vote:  Unanimous (764)
Sadie Knight an automotive student and Scott Vining the automotive instructor presented the agenda for the NC trip.
Motion to approved the NC field trip:  Angie LeClair
Seconded:  Keith Swett
Vote:  Unanimous  (764)
C. Second reading JLCD Administering Medication to Students

Motion to approve:  Helen Wilkey

Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote:  Unanimous (764)
D. Second reading BBAB Student Representation on the Board of Directors

Motion to approve:  Helen Wilkey




Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote:  10/2  (616/148) (Keith Swett and Ross Clair)
E. Board workshop 3/1/16 & 3/3/16 will begin at 5:00 p.m. with a light meal at 5:00 p.m. for board members, followed by the budget workshop.  We will also be screening Paper Tiger, which is a film on Adverse Childhood Experiences.  The district will be inviting community and business members to this event.
F. Dr. Donna Beegle will be presenting her community model on poverty.
G. Board Committee Reports-





                 Finance
 hasn’t met since last board meeting.

               Wellness/School Health Advisory – the committee met to work on action steps that can be accomplished by the end of the year.

                     Drop Out Prevention – Helen Wilkey shared that the committee met to hear a presentation by GT Coordinator Deb Hiltz and a presentation by the elementary principals on working with students at risk.




                 Policy
-- Tami Labul shared that the committee will continue to meet to review policies.







                 Administrative evaluation – Tami Labul shared that the committee and others will be interviewing five candidates for the MBMS principal position Thursday night.


                                                          

H. Director of Curriculum/Assistant Superintendent’s Report-Leanne Condon shared news about her participation in the Mass Customized Learning (MCL) National Alliance Summit in Surprise, AZ.  Maine Cohort for Customized Learning (MCCL) paid all expenses for the executive director Linda Laughlin and for Leanne, treasurer of MCCL, to attend.    Linda and Leanne joined educators from PA, SD, and CA as well as Chuck Schwahn and Bea McGarvey to finalize the alliance charter, create the action plan for 2016-2017, and formulate  subcommittees.  Further work will be via technology until the group meets in South Dakota for the MCL Summer Conference July 6 - 8, 2016.
I. Superintendent’s Report-Dr. Thomas J. Ward shared that on 3/1/16 we will share the work from our March 2015 Futures Search #2 on our strategic plan.
 VIII.
Adjournment at 8:11 p.m.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:

March 1, 2016-Budget Workshop- Mt. Blue Campus- The Forum- 5:00pm

March 3, 2016- Budget Workshop- Mt. Blue Campus- The Forum- 5:00pm
NEXT SCHEDULED COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Policy Committee- March 7, 2016, 2016—Time 5:30pm- Chef’s Table

